
From: gerrittb@att.net <gerrittb@att.net>
To:  

Date: 4/20/2017 3:49:48 PM
Subject: Senate Bill 0639 Re: Pioneer Water District ~ Website email from Gerritt Beatty

Dear Governor Bryant, The subject bill was introduced on April 19, 2017 and placed on the calendar 
without reference. As customers of the Pioneer Rural Water District we request the opportunity to 
provide comments prior to Senate action. However, as you are aware we have no senator 
representing District three to act on our behalf at this time. Could you please intercede on our behalf 
before the Senate takes any action on tuesday, Thank you
 

Gerritt Beatty
 
1406 Cherokee Road
 
Townville, SC 29689
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